

Table of Contents

ABUSE	
ADD/ADHD	3
ADHD/AUTISM	6
ADVOCACY	6
ALLERGIES/ASTHMA	7
ATTACHMENT ISSUES	8
AUTISM SPECTRUM DISORDERS	8
AUTISM/SIBS	15
BEHAVIORAL ISSUES	15
BEREAVEMENT	19
BEST PRACTICES	19
BRAIN DEVELOPMENT	20
CARE GIVING	21
CEREBAL PALSY	22
CHILDREN'S BOOKS	22
COGNITIVE DELAY	27
COMMUNICATION	27
DEVELOPMENT	34
DEVELOPMENTAL ISSUES	35
DIABETES	<mark></mark> 36
DISABILITY AWARENESS	36
DOWN SYNDROME	38
EARLY INTERVENTION	40
EPILEPSY/SEIZURES	40
FACIAL DIFFERENCE	40
FAMILY FOCUSED TRAINING	41
FEEDING/SWALLOWING	41
FOSTER CARE/ADOPTION	43
GENERAL INFORMATION	43
HEALTH CARE	45
HYDROCEPHALUS	45
HYPERLEXIA	46
IFSP/IEPS	46
INCLUSION	
LEARNING DISABILITIES	
LEUKEMIA	49
LOW BIRTH WEIGHT	
MENTAL HEALTH ISSUES	51
MENTAL RETARDATION	52
PREMATURITY	52
RESOURCE INFORMATION	53
SELF-ESTEEM	57
SENSORY ISSUES	58
SKILL DEVELOPMENT	60
SLEEP ISSUES	
SOCIAL/EMOTIONAL	63
SPECIAL ED. ISSUES	64
SPEECH/LANGUAGE	66
SPINA BIFIDA	
SUBSTANCE EXPOSED	67

ABUSE

783 Partners in Prevention: Abusive Head Injuries

Author: Partners in Prevention

Description: Abusive head injuries including Shaken Baby Syndrome; a cause of developmental

disabilities.

Media Type: Audio Tape (2) Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Abuse

ADD/ADHD

240 ADHD: What Can We Do?

Author: Barkley

Description: Review of most current knowledge and most useful approaches.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

260 All About Attention Deficit Disorder

Author: Phelan, MD

Description: Video program about ADD; symptoms, development, prognosis, causes, diagnosis,

treatment.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

492 Attention Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder

Author: Horn, Greenhorn

Description: Questions and answers for parents who have a child diagnosed with ADHD.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

638 I Would If I Could Author: Gordon, PhD.

Description: Teenager's guide to Attention Deficit Disorder and Hyperactivity.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1993

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

659 **Answers To ADD Author:** Taylor,PhD.

Description: Improving sibling relationships. **Media Type:** Audio Tape **Publication Date:**

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

669 ADHD/Hyperactivity: A Consumer's Guide

Author: Gordon, PhD.

Description: For parents and teachers seeking resources for the hyperactive or "maybe" hyperactive

child.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

672 All About Attention Deficit Disorder Part II

Author: Phelan

Description: Video of diagnosis and treatment of ADD. **Media Type:** Video (2 same) **Publication Date:** 1990

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

714 ADHD: What Do We Know?

Author: Barkley

Description: Review of current knowledge about the prevalent disorder ADHD.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

725 Answers To ADD The School Success Kit

Author: Taylor

Description: Answers to ADD as they relate to school, to help parents, teachers, and students.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

786 Social Cognitive Deficit

Author: Levine

Description: Speech re: social inaptitude and ineptitude frequently seen in kids with ADD/LD.

Media Type: Audio Tape Publication Date:

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

814 Helping The Hard To Handle Child

Author: Larson

Description: Training seminar for preschool and child care staff on ADD children.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

814 Helping The Hard To Handle Child

Author: Larson

Description: Training seminar for preschool and child care staff on ADD children.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

833 Maybe You Know My Kid

Author: Fowler

Description: A parents guide to helping your child manage ADHD, third edition.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1990

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

836 Living with ADHD Author: Kajander, CPNP

Description: Practical guide to coping with Attention Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1995

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

859 Helping Your Child Manage ADHD

Author: Channing L. Bete Co. Inc.

Description: A parents workbook with basic information, guidelines, charts, and resource listings.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 2000

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

861 Is Ritalin Really The Answer?

Author: Wallach

Description: Discussion on the use of Ritalin for the treatment of ADD/ADHD.

Media Type: Audio Tape Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

888 ADHD In the Young Child Author: Reimers, Brunger

Description: A guide for parents and teachers of young children with Attention Deficit Hyperactivity

Disorder.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1999

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

898 Human Development: ADHD

Author:

Description: Describes predominate symptoms; discusses early identification and treatment.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 2001

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

908 Power Parenting for Children with ADD/ADHD

Author: Flick, PhD

Description: A practical guide to managing difficult behaviors.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1996

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

908 Power Parenting for Children with ADD/ADHD

Author: Flick,PhD

Description: A practical guide to managing difficult behaviors.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1996

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

943 **Steps To Success**

Author: Professional Pre-Conference

Description: C.H.A.D.D. Fifth Annual Conference for parents, adults, educators, and health care

professionals.

Media Type: Manual Publication Date: 1993

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

944 ADHD/ADD Medical Intervention at School

Author: California Department of Education

Description: ADDNet project telecast from the University of Georgia on medical intervention at school.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1994

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

1081 Delivered from Distraction

Author: Edward M. Hallowell, M.D. & John J. Ratey, M.D.

Description: Getting the Most out of Life with Attention Deficit Disorder, with vital new information on

Childhood and Adult ADD

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2005

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

1115 Driven To Distraction

Author: Edward M. Hallowell, M.D. & John J. Ratey, M.D.

Description: Recognizing and coping with Attention Deficit Disorder from Childhood through Adulthood.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1994

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

1116 Healing ADD

Author: Daniel g. Amen, M.D.

Description: The breakthrough program that allows you to see and heal the 6 types of ADD.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2001

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

1117 All About Attention Deficit Disorder, 2nd Ed.

Author: Thomas W. Phelan, Ph.D.

Description: Symptoms, diagnosis and treatment: children and adults

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1996/2000

Subject Matter: ADD/ADHD

1087 The Kid-Friendly ADHD & Autism Cookbook

Author: Pamela J. compart, M.D. and Dana Laake, R.D.H., M.s., L.D.N.

Description: The ultimate guide to the gluten-free, casein-free diet: what it is, why it works, how to do it

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2006

Subject Matter: ADHD/Autism

ADHD/AUTISM

1087 The Kid-Friendly ADHD & Autism Cookbook

Author: Pamela J. compart, M.D. and Dana Laake, R.D.H., M.s., L.D.N.

Description: The ultimate guide to the gluten-free, casein-free diet: what it is, why it works, how to do it

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2006

Subject Matter: ADHD/Autism

ADVOCACY

782 Partners in Prevention: Advocacy/Internet

Author: Partners in Prevention

Description: Making the most out of information and advocacy on the Internet.

Media Type: Audio Tape (2) Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Advocacy

958 General Advocacy

Author: Protection & Advocacy Incorporated

Description: Teaching parents to become advocates for their special needs children.

Media Type: Video Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Advocacy

Allergies/Asthma

794 A is for Asthma

Author: American Lung Association

Description: Sesame Street video, guides, posters for childhood asthma awareness project.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Allergies/Asthma

805 One Minute Asthma

Author: Plaut, MD

Description: Basic asthma facts for patients, families, doctors, presented in concise form.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1996

Subject Matter: Allergies/Asthma

807 Children with Asthma

Author: Plaut, MD

Description: Manual of information for parents from diagnosis to practical advice in specific

circumstances.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1988

Subject Matter: Allergies/Asthma

809 Infant Food Allergies

Author: Rapp, MD

Description: Clues to possible allergies; ideas to prevent, delay, relive allergies.

Media Type: Audio Tape Publication Date: 1996

Subject Matter: Allergies/Asthma

810 The Impossible Child

Author: Rapp, MD

Description: Guide for parents and teachers with three part video regarding allergies in children.

Media Type: Video/Guide Kit Publication Date: 1996

Subject Matter: Allergies/Asthma

810 The Impossible Child

Author: Rapp, MD

Description: Guide for parents and teachers with three part video regarding allergies in children.

Media Type: Video/Guide Kit Publication Date: 1996

Subject Matter: Allergies/Asthma

ATTACHMENT ISSUES

769 The Nature of Human Attachments in Infancy

Author: Trout, (Producer)

Description: Development of professional awareness of the importance of attachment between parent

and infant.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1986

Subject Matter: Attachment Issues

825 **The Earliest Relationship Author:** Brazleton, Cramer

Description: Understanding parent, infants and the drama of early attachment.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1990

Subject Matter: Attachment Issues

940 Attachment, Trauma, and Healing

Author: Levy, Orlans

Description: Understanding and treating attachment disorders in children and families.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Attachment Issues

1023 Gentle Transitions: A Newborn Baby's Point of View

Author: Trout, (Producer)

Description: This video simply speaks to us from the baby's perspective.

Media Type: Child's Book Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Attachment Issues

AUTISM SPECTRUM DISORDERS

1118 Voices from the Spectrum

Author: Cindy N. Ariel & Robert A. Naseef

Description: Parents, grandparents, siblings, people with Autiism and professionals share their wisdom.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2006

Subject Matter: Autism

639 Social Skills for Students with Autism

Author: Simpson, Myles, Sasso, Kamps/CEC **Description:** Approaches commonly used practices to promote social development in children.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

686 Children with Autism

Author: Powers

Description: A parents guide, complete from diagnosis to adulthood.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1989

686 Children with Autism

Author: Powers

Description: A parents guide, complete from diagnosis to adulthood.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

698 The Hidden Child Author: Simons, Oishi

Description: About the work done with autistic children at the Linwood Children's Center.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1987

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

880 But He Knows His Colors

Author: New Mexico Autism Program

Description: Study of characteristics of Autism in children 0-3 with child, parent's, and professionals.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1995

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

887 Autism Spectrum Disorders

Author: Wetherby, Prizant, Ed

Description: Cross-disciplinary references includes chapters by clinical and research experts.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2000

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

897 Young Children with Developmental Challenges

Author: Concept Media

Description: Defines mental retardation, discusses prevalence, common causes, work strategies.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 2001

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1001 Crossing Bridges: A Parent's Perspective On Coping after a Child is Diagnosed with Autism

Author: Gayhardt, Peerenboom, Cambell

Description: This booklet will provide a fundamental understanding of the disorder and advise on how

to access information and support.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2002

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1002 The Dragons of Autism

Author: Holland

Description: Olga describes real-world strategies that have made her son Billy able to cope with life.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2003

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1004 My Social Stories Book

Author: Gray, White

Description: The stories in this book take children step-by-step through everyday activities.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2003

1004 My Social Stories Book

Author: Gray, White

Description: The stories in this book take children step-by-step through everyday activities.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2003

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1011 Behavior Intervention for Young Children with Autism

Author: Maurice, Luce, Green

Description: A manual for parents and professionals.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1996

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1013 Comic Strip Conversations

Author: Gray

Description: Colorful, illustrated interactions with students with autism and other related disorders.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1994

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1038 Special Diets for Special Kids

Author: Lisa Lewis, Ph.D.

Description: Understanding and implementing a Gluten and Casein free diet to aid in treatment of

Autism & related developmental disorders.

Media Type: Binder Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1039 Special Diets for Special Kids Two

Author: Lisa Lewis, Ph.D.

Description: More great-tasting recipes & tips for impermentinging special diets to aid in treatment of

Autism & related developmental disorders. **Media Type:** Binder **Publication Date:** 2001

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1040 The Autism Encyclopedia

Author: Edited by John T. Neisworth, Ph.D. & Pamela S. Wolfe, Ph.D.

Description: Over 500 definitions and descriptions of the array of terms related to the study &

treatment of Autism and other PDDs.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2005

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1041 TalkAbility

Author: Fern Sussman

Description: People skills for verbal children on the autism spectrum--a guide for parents.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2006

1042 Overcoming Autism

Author: Lynn Kerr Koegel, Ph.D., and Claire LaZebnik

Description: Finding answers, strategies, and hope that can transform a child's life: a State-of-the-Art

approach to reducing symptoms of ASD. **Media Type:** Book **Publication Date:** 2004

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1042 Overcoming Autism

Author: Lynn Kerr Koegel, Ph.D., and Claire LaZebnik

Description: Finding answers, strategies, and hope that can transform a child's life: a State-of-the-Art

approach to reducing symptoms of ASD. **Media Type:** Book **Publication Date:** 2004

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1043 Replays

Author: Karen Levine & Naomi Chedd

Description: Using play to enhance emotional and behavioral development for children with Autism

Spectrum Disorders

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2007

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1044 Ten Things Every Child with Autism Wishes You Knew

Author: Ellen Notbohm

Description: Written from a child's perspective by a parent, top ten characteristics illuminating minds &

hearts of kids w/Autism are revealed.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2005

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1045 1001 Great Ideas for Teaching & Raising Children with Autism Spectrum Disorders

Author: Ellen Notbohm and Veronica Zysk

Description: Immediately usable ideas that emphasize practical solutions to parents/teachers of children

w/social, sensory and other issues.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2004

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1046 Could It Be Autism?

Author: Nancy D. Wiseman

Description: A parent's guide to first signs and next steps, easy-to-use checklist for milestones, early

detection & intervention strategies...

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2006

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1080 El Sindrome de Asperger

Author: Tony Attwood

Description: Una guia para la familia **Media Type:** Book **Publication Date:** 2002

1082 Louder Than Words Author: Jenny McCarthy

Description: A Mother's Journey in Healing Autism

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2007

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1083 Just This Side of Normal Author: Elizabeth King Gerlach

Description: Glimpses Into Life with Autism **Media Type:** Book **Publication Date:** 1999

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1083 Just This Side of Normal Author: Elizabeth King Gerlach

Description: Glimpses Into Life with Autism **Media Type:** Book **Publication Date:** 1999

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1084 Thinking In Pictures Author: Temple Grandin

Description: My Life with Autism

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2006

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1086 Unwritten Rules of Social Relationships Author: Dr. Temple Grandin & Sean Barron

Description: Decoding Social Mysteries throught the Unique Perspectives of Autism

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2005

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1088 Engaging Autism

Author: Stanley I. Greenspan, M.D.& Serena Wieder, Ph.D.

Description: Covering all types of ASD, including Asperger's Syndrome, from the earliest signs in infancy

throught school years . . & adulthood

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2006

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum 1089 **Does Your Baby Have Autism**

Author: Osnat Teitelbaum & Philip Teitelbaum, Ph.D.

Description: Detecting the Earliest Signs of Autism, A Revolutionary Theory for the Early Diagnosis of

Autism

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2008

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1090 **He's Not Autistic, But . . . Author:** Tenna Merchant, M.H.

Description: How we pulled our son from the mouth of the abyss

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2007

1091 Diet Intervention and Autism

Author: Marilyn Le Breton

Description: A Practical Guide for Parents: Implementing the Gluten Free and Casein Free Diet for

Autistic Children & Adults

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2001

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1092 **Beyond the Wall Author:** Stephen Shore

Description: Personal Experiences with Autism and Asperger Syndrome

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2003

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1092 **Beyond the Wall Author:** Stephen Shore

Description: Personal Experiences with Autism and Asperger Syndrome

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2003

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1093 Asperger's Syndrome

Author: Tony Attwood

Description: A Guide for Parents and Professionals

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2006

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1094 Pretending to be Normal

Author: Liane Holliday Willey

Description: An autobiography which will allow others to understand the world as perceived by a person

with Asperger's Syndrome

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1999

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1095 Through the eyes of Autism

Author: Erica Jean

Description: A 13 minute film that shows an Autistic child's world through visual imagery, music, sound

effects and text

Media Type: DVD Publication Date: 2005

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1096 Diagnosis: Autism, with Lesley Stahl

Author: Karen M. Sughrue, producer

Description: Lesley Stahl reports on the effort to diagnose and treat a condition that affects one in every

150 children (2007 statistics)

Media Type: DVD Publication Date: 2007

1097 Autism: The Musical

Author: Perrin Chiles, Tricia Regan, Sasha Alpert, producers

Description: The camera follows five children with autism, their parents, and acting coach as they mount

a full-length original stage production. **Media Type:** DVD **Publication Date:** 2008

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1098 Atravesando las puertas del autismo

Author: Temple Grandin

Description: Una historia de esperanza y recuperacion

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2006

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1100 Convivir con el autismo

Author: Mike Stanton

Description: Una orientacion para padres y educadores

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2002

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1100 Convivir con el autismo

Author: Mike Stanton

Description: Una orientación para padres y educadores

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2002

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1102 Soluciones Practicas para problemas corrientes de ninos con Sindrome de Asperger

Author: Hayley Morgan Miles

Description:

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2004

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1103 Los Trastornos del Espectro de Autismo De la A a la Z

Author: Barbara T. Doyle, M.S., Emily Doyle Iland, B.A.

Description: Toda la Informacion que quiere **Media Type:** Book **Publication Date:** 2005

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1110 Overcoming Autism

Author: Lynn Kerr Koegel, Ph.D., and Claire LaZebnik

Description: Finding answers, strategies, and hope that can transform a child's life: a State-of-the-Art

approach to reducing symptoms of ASD. **Media Type:** Book **Publication Date:** 2005

Subject Matter: Autism Spectrum

1085 Healing the New childhood Epidemics

Author: Kenneth Bock, M.D. & Cameron Stauth

Description: An easy-to-read commonsense guide to beneficial biomedical treatments-Temple Grandin

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2008 Subject Matter: Autism/ADHD/Allergy/Asthm

AUTISM/SIBS

1113 Views from our Shoes **Author:** Edited by Donald Meyer

Description: Growing Up with a Brother or Sister with Special Needs

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1997

Subject Matter: Autism/Sibs

1114 Rules

Author: Cynthia Lord

Description: Twelve-year-old Catherine wants a normal life... impossible when your brother has

۹utism....

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2006

Subject Matter: Autism/Sibs

BEHAVIORAL ISSUES

220 SOS! Help For Parents!

Author: Clark

Description: Practical guide to handling everyday behavior problems.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

220 SOS! Help For Parents!

Author: Clark

Description: Practical guide to handling everyday behavior problems.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

270 When Acting Out isn't Acting Author: Weisberg, Greenberg

Description: Help in understanding child and adolescent temper, anger, and behavior disorders.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1988

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

399 **Your Baby and You**

Author: Sell, Mangan, Ratzan

Description: Understanding your babies behavior. Spanish and English version.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1982

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

494 The Good Kid Book

Author: Sloane

Description: How to solve the sixteen most common behavior problems.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1976

607 Defiant Children

Author: Barkley

Description: Workbook containing handouts for parent training program for Defiant Children.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1987

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

610 Negotiating Parent Adolescent Conflict

Author: Robin, Foster

Description: Model for assessment and treatment of conflicted family members.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

641 Preparing to Integrate Students with Behavioral Disorders

Author: Gable, Laycock, Maroney, Smith

Description: Part of a publication series addressing issues facing service providers for youth with severe

emotional and behavior problems.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

642 Teaching Students with Behavioral Disorders

Author: Lewis, Helfin, Digangi/CEC

Description: Part of a publication series addressing issues facing service providers for youth with severe

emotional and behavior problems.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

642 Teaching Students with Behavioral Disorders

Author: Lewis, Helfin, Digangi/CEC

Description: Part of a publication series addressing issues facing service providers for youth with severe

emotional and behavior problems.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

643 Special Education in Juvenile Corrections

Author: Leone, Rutherford, Nelson/CEC

Description: Part of a publication series addressing issues facing service providers for youth with severe

emotional and behavior problems

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

644 Moving On: Transitions for Youth with Behavior Disorders

Author: Bullis, Gaylord-Ross/CEC

Description: Part of a publication series addressing issues facing service providers for youth with severe

emotional and behavior problems.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

645 Reducing Undesirable Behaviors

Author: Polsgrove/CEC

Description: Part of a publication series addressing issues facing service providers for youth with severe

emotional and behavior problems.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

646 Teaching Young Children with Behavior Disorders

Author: Zabel/CEC

Description: Part of a publication series addressing issues facing service providers for youth with severe

emotional and behavior problems.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

647 Conduct Disorders and Social Maladjustments

Author: Wood, Cheney, Cline, Sampson/CEC

Description: Part of a publication series addressing issues facing service providers for youth with severe

emotional and behavior problems.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

829 Helping Parents Help Their Kids

Author: Cipani

Description: A clinical guide to six child problem behaviors.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1999

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

834 Challenging Behavior: The Adults in Observation

Author: Media ctr./Munroe-Meyer Institute

Description: Teaches appropriate behavior management techniques with young children.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

834 Challenging Behavior: The Adults in Observation

Author: Media ctr./Munroe-Meyer Institute

Description: Teaches appropriate behavior management techniques with young children.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

934 Positive Intervention for Serious Behavior Problems

Author: Wright, Gurman

Description: Intervention for children with serious behavior problems.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2001

945 Utah's Best Project: Technical Assistance Manual

Author: Reavis, Jensen, Kukic, Morgan

Description: Behavioral and educational strategies for teachers.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

1048 Taming the Spirited Child Author: Michael Popkin, Ph.D.

Description: Strategies for parenting challenging children without breaking their spirits.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2007

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

1049 **The Explosive Child Author:** Ross W. Greene, Ph.D.

Description: A new approach for understanding and parenting easily frustrated, chronically inflexible

children.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2005

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

1077 1-2-3 Magic

Author: Thomas W. Phelan, Ph.D.

Description: Managing Difficult Behavior in Children 2-12

Media Type: DVD Publication Date: 2004

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

1078 More 1-2-3 Magic

Author: Thomas W. Phelan, Ph.D.

Description: Encouraging Good Behavior, Independence and Self-Esteem

Media Type: DVD Publication Date: 2004

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

1079 1-2-3 Magic for Teachers

Author: Thomas W. Phelan, Ph.D. & Sara Jane Schonour, M.A. **Description:** Effective Classroom Discipline Pre-K through Grade 8

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2004

Subject Matter: Behavioral Issues

1079 1-2-3 Magic for Teachers

Author: Thomas W. Phelan, Ph.D. & Sara Jane Schonour, M.A. **Description:** Effective Classroom Discipline Pre-K through Grade 8

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2004

BEREAVEMENT

430 The Bereaved Parent

Author: Schiff

Description: Parent who lost a young son writes encouragingly for other bereaved parents.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1977

Subject Matter: Bereavement

480 Talking About Death

Author: Grollman

Description: Guide for adults and children to read together about death, including resources.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1990

Subject Matter: Bereavement

620 Low Pain Threshold

Author: Edwards

Description: A collection of poems on life experiences.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1986

Subject Matter: Bereavement

885 After Loss: Journey of the Next Pregnancy

Author: Abbott Northwestern Hospital

Description: For parents and professionals, outlines five emotional tasks of pregnancy after loss.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1995

Subject Matter: Bereavement

955 Grief & Growth Workshop (3 Videos)

Author: McNeil

Description: A workshop on grief and moving on through growth.

Media Type: Video (3) Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Bereavement

BEST PRACTICE

675 Families with Young Children with Special Needs: Crisis

Author: Concept Media

Description: Discusses roles of other parents of special needs children and professionals in helping

families during diagnosis.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1996

Subject Matter: Best Practice

676 Families of Children with Special Needs: Understanding

Author: Concept Media

Description: Discusses family system approach to early intervention to help families feel empowered.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1996

Subject Matter: Best Practice

676 Families of Children with Special Needs: Understanding

Author: Concept Media

Description: Discusses family system approach to early intervention to help families feel empowered.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1996

Subject Matter: Best Practice

813 Sharon's Story: An Artist's Life

Author: Department of Developmental Services

Description: Accomplishments of a seriously disabled adult highlighted in this story.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1999

Subject Matter: Best Practice

939 What's Best for Infants and Young Children

Author: Brault, Chasen, Ed

Description: Guide to best practice for children with disabilities and other special needs.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 2001

Subject Matter: Best Practice

BRAIN DEVELOPMENT

856 ReThinking The Mind

Author: Shore

Description: New insight into Early Development.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1997

Subject Matter: Brain Development

912 Mapping The Mind

Author: Carter

Description: This visual guide gives extraordinary, accessible insight into how the brain works.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Brain Development

1032 How To Teach Baby To Read

Author: Doman

Description: This book deals with teaching brain-injured children to read.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1963
Subject Matter: Brain Development

1033 What To Do About Your Brain-Injured Child?

Author: Doman

Description: A breakthrough book that brings hope to thousands of children.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1994 Subject Matter: Brain Development

1120 The Brain Fitness Program

Author: Santa Fe Productions featuring Peter Coyote

Description: A system for strengthening the brain & making it perform w/ moreagility, speed,

comprehension

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 2007

Subject Matter: Brain Development

1120 The Brain Fitness Program

Author: Santa Fe Productions featuring Peter Coyote

Description: A system for strengthening the brain & making it perform w/ moreagility, speed,

comprehension

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 2007

Subject Matter: Brain Development

CARE GIVING

444 Home Care For The Chronically III Or Disabled Child

Author: Jones

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1985

Subject Matter: Care Giving

487 Care of the Neurologically Handicapped Child

Author: Prensky, Palkes

Description: Handbook for parent's and professionals.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1982

Subject Matter: Care Giving

635 Comforting Your Seriously or Chronically III Child

Author: Better Living Resources

Description: Demonstration of relaxation techniques helpful to parent and child.

Description: Comprehensive manual and sourcebook for parents and professionals.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: Care Giving

690 When Young Children Are Injured

Author: Lash, Haltiwanger

Description: Guide for families as caregivers in the hospital and at home.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1994

Subject Matter: Care Giving

957 Family-Centered Care

Author: Association for the Care of Children's Health

Description: This film presents a new philosophy of care, one that respects the pivotal role of the family.

Media Type: Video Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Care Giving

CEREBAL PALSY

420 **Going Places Author:** Bergman

Description: Photo journal of a six-year-old boy who has cerebral palsy.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Cerebral Palsy

709 Coping with Cerebral Palsy

Author: Schleichkorn

Description: Answers to questions parents' often ask about Cerebral Palsy.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1993

Subject Matter: Cerebral Palsy

709 Coping with Cerebral Palsy

Author: Schleichkorn

Description: Answers to questions parents' often ask about Cerebral Palsy.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1993

Subject Matter: Cerebral Palsy

747 Cerebral Palsy

Author: Miller, Bachrach

Description: Complete guide to care giving for family members and health care professional.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1995

Subject Matter: Cerebral Palsy

935 Children with Cerebral Palsy

Author: Geralis

Description: A parent's guide to understanding and caring for a child with Cerebral Palsy.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Cerebral Palsy

CHILDREN'S BOOKS

330 Otto Learns About His Medicine

Author: Galvin, M.D.

Description: A story about medication for hyperactive children.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

415 Howie Helps Himself

Author: Fassler

Description: A story about a physically challenged young boy who learns to help himself.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

417 Rosey... The Imperfect Angel

Author: Peckinpah

Description: A book about cleft palate. **Media Type:** Book **Publication Date: Subject Matter:** Children's Book

441 Danny's Song

Author: Mister Roger's Neighborhood

Description: About a child who uses braces and crutches to walk.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

467 The-Don't-Give-Up-Kid and Learning Differences

Author: Gehret, M.A.

Description: A child's struggle with learning disabilities at school.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

467 The-Don't-Give-Up-Kid and Learning Differences

Author: Gehret, M.A.

Description: A child's struggle with learning disabilities at school.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

471 The Saddest Time

Author: Simon

Description: A book that explains about death to the young child.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book 472 I Had A Friend Named Peter

Author: Cohn D.S.W.

Description: Talking to children about the death of a friend.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

473 Sweet Dreams For Little Ones

Author: Pappas

Description: Bedtime fantasies to build up self-esteem.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

478 Don't Look At Me

Author: Sanford

Description: A book about feeling different and changing and feeling special.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

493 All About Asthma Author: Ostrow, Ostrow

Description: A book about a young boy dealing with asthma.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

499 Jumpin' Jake Settles Down

Author: Shapiro, Ph.D

Description: A workbook to help implosive children learn to think before they act.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

602 When Emily Woke Up Angry

Author: Duncan

Description: About a girl learning to deal with anger.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

602 When Emily Woke Up Angry

Author: Duncan

Description: About a girl learning to deal with anger.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

626 My Brother's A World Class Pain

Author: Gordon, PhD.

Description: A book for siblings of children with ADD/ADHD to help them with coping.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

697 Andy and His Yellow Frisbee

Author: Thompson

Description: A story about a young boy who has autism.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

851 My Buddy Author: Osofsky

Description: About a young handicapped boy and his best friend, his dog.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

852 A Button In Her Ear

Author: Litchfield

Description: A children's story about a little girl with a hearing aid.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

853 One TV Blasting and A Pig Outdoors

Author: Kisor, Kisor

Description: A children's book about living with a family member who is deaf.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

854 Pay Attention, Slosh!

Author: Smith

Description: The story of a boy challenged with ADHD.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

855 Our Teacher's in a Wheelchair

Author: Powers

Description: About a man named Brian who is a teacher and also in a wheelchair.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

855 Our Teacher's in a Wheelchair

Author: Powers

Description: About a man named Brian who is a teacher and also in a wheelchair.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Children's Book

1015 **Princess Pooh! Author:** Muldoon

Description: Jealous of her invalid sister's royal treatment, Patty Jean tries out her wheelchair and

discovers life in a wheelchair in no fun.

Media Type: Child's Book Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Children's Book

1016 Someone Special Just Like You

Author: Brown

Description: A children's book on accepting differences in others.

Media Type: Child's Book Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Children's Book

1017 Nick Joins In Author: Lasker

Description: When Nick in a wheelchair enters the classroom he and his new classmates must resolve

their initial apprehensions.

Media Type: Child's Book Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Children's Book

1018 The Lion Who Had Asthma

Author: London

Description: This book includes information on childhood asthma and how to control its symtoms.

Media Type: Child's Book Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Children's Book

1020 I'm Tougher Than Asthma

Author: Carter, Carter

Description: A young girl describes what it is like to live with asthma and what can be done to avoid

problems.

Media Type: Child's Book Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Children's Book

1021 Big Brother Dustin

Author: Carter

Description: A boy with Down Syndrome helps his parents and grandparents get ready for his baby

sister and picks the perfect name.

Media Type: Child's Book Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Children's Book

1022 Imagine Me On A Sit-Ski!

Author: Moran

Description: A child who has cerebral palsy and uses a wheelchair describes learning to ski using

adaptive equitment.

Media Type: Child's Book Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Children's Book

1026 One Step At A Time

Author: Craig

Description: Camille was born with a physical disability, which she tries to overcome with laughter, fun

and imagination.

Media Type: Child's Book Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Children's Book

1028 Mom, Teacher Says I Have Headlights

Author: Erwin

Description: A story about a child who has been sent home from school because of headlice.

Media Type: Child's Book Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Children's Book

1029 Rolling Along with Goldilocks and the Three Bears

Author: Meyers

Description: This is an updated version of the familiar folk-tale, Baby Bear gets around in a

wheelchairand has a motorized bed.

Media Type: Child's Book **Publication Date:**

Subject Matter: Children's Book

1062 Why Is He Different?

Author: Linda Fox and Kris Byrnside

Description: A look at Autism, PDD & ADHD, the authors hope to leave children with an open mind &

light heart, compassion & understanding.

Media Type: Book Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Children's Book

1063 Hooway For Wodney Wat

Author: Helen Lester

Description: A children's book about a rat with a speech problem, this looks at the issues of teasing and

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1999

Subject Matter: Children's Book

1068 I Love My Brother! **Author:** Connor Sullivan

Description: A preschooler's view of living with a brother who has Autism.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2001

Subject Matter: Children's Book

COGNITIVE DELAY

899 Young Children with Developmental Challenges

Author: Concept Media

Description: Defines mental retardation, discusses prevalence, common causes, work strategies.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: **Subject Matter:** Cognitive Delay

899 Young Children with Developmental Challenges

Author: Concept Media

Description: Defines mental retardation, discusses prevalence, common causes, work strategies.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: **Subject Matter:** Cognitive Delay

COMMUNICATION

390 Once Upon A Time... **Author:** Grimm's' Fairy Tales

Description: Children's classic's retold in American Sign Language.

Media Type: Video/Book Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Communication

412 Access For All

Author: Solit, Taylor, Bednarczyk

Description: Integrating deaf, hard of hearing, and hearing preschoolers.

Media Type: Video/Manual Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: Communication

414 Sign Communication? A Family Affair Author: Goldfarb, Riggs, Valli, Whicher

Description: Curriculum for hearing parent's as health educators for deaf children.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1991

419 Finding A Common Language

Author: Bergman

Description: Photo journal of a six-year-old girl living with deafness.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: Communication

452 Choices in Deafness

Author: Schwartz

Description: Parent's guide to cued speech, oral approach, or total communication in education.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1987

Subject Matter: Communication

688 A Parents Guide To Middle Ear Infections

Author: Davis

Description: Includes anatomy & physiology, development, treatment and prevention, and more.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1994

Subject Matter: Communication

726 RAPIDTEXT Captioned/Hearing Impaired

Author: RAPIDTEXT

Description: Descriptive information about assistive technology for the hearing impaired.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: Subject Matter: Communication

726 RAPIDTEXT Captioned/Hearing Impaired

Author: RAPIDTEXT

Description: Descriptive information about assistive technology for the hearing impaired.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: Subject Matter: Communication

728 Activating Communication Therapy/Language Disorders

Author: Center for Speech and Language

Description: Techniques for teaching children proper language skills.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: Communication

754 Hear To Listen and Learn

Author: Medley, Roberts, Zeisel

Description: Language approach for children with ear infections.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1995

Subject Matter: Communication

761 Partners in Prevention: Speech/Language

Author: Partners in Prevention **Description:** Where? When? How?

Media Type: Audio Tape (2) Publication Date: 1998

768 Hearing Development and Hearing Loss Birth to Three Years Old

Author: Bill Wilkerson Center Press

Description: Milestones of hearing development, indicators of loss, and what to do for help.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1995

Subject Matter: Communication

770 It Takes Two To Talk

Author: Manolson

Description: Family "friendly" guide to help parents and children make connections that lead to

communication.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: Communication

771 It Takes Two To Sing

Author: The Hanen Program

Description: Sing-along songs to help children learn words.

Media Type: Audio Tape Publication Date: 1995

Subject Matter: Communication

772 Sing With Me: Building Conversations #1

Author: Moeller, Schick, Boys Town Press

Description: Learn signs and techniques for everyday conversations with a young deaf child.

Media Type: Video/Workbook Publication Date: 1993

Subject Matter: Communication

772 Sing With Me: Building Conversations #1

Author: Moeller, Schick, Boys Town Press

Description: Learn signs and techniques for everyday conversations with a young deaf child.

Media Type: Video/Workbook Publication Date: 1993

Subject Matter: Communication

773 ...and the words if any...

Author: The Hanen Program

Description: Program of information and support for parents to help their children learn to

communicate.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1988

Subject Matter: Communication

774 The Hanen Teaching Tape

Author: The Hanen Program

Description: Techniques for teaching communication skills to developmentally delayed children are

demonstrated.

Media Type: Video/Handbook Publication Date: 1984

775 Together We Can Know The World: Playing Games

Author: The Hanen Program

Description: Helping children connect and communicate by playing games.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: Communication

776 Together We Can Know The World: With Music

Author: The Hanen Program

Description: How to help children learn to communicate using music.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: Communication

777 Together We Can Know The World: Sharing Books

Author: The Hanen Program

Description: How to help children learn to communicate through reading together.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: Communication

778 Together We Can Know The World: Creating Together

Author: The Hanen Program

Description: How to use art activities to enhance communication.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1988

Subject Matter: Communication

791 For Families

Author: Schuyler, Sowers, Broyles

Description: Guide for helping young deaf/hard of hearing children learn to listen and communicate.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Communication

791 For Families

Author: Schuyler, Sowers, Broyles

Description: Guide for helping young deaf/hard of hearing children learn to listen and communicate.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Communication

798 **Sign with Me: Building Concepts # 2 Author:** Moeller, Schick, Boys Town Press

Description: Learn to sign abstract concepts encountered daily by deaf toddlers. (Funny, soft)

Media Type: Video/Workbook Publication Date: 1993

Subject Matter: Communication

799 **Sign with Me: Positive Parenting # 3 Author:** Moeller, Schick, Boys Town Press

Description: Learn signs to use for praising and effectively disciplining your young deaf child.

Media Type: Video/Workbook Publication Date: 1993

843 Help Me Talk (Revised Edition)

Author: Eichten

Description: A parent's guide to speech and language stimulation techniques for one to three year olds.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 2000

Subject Matter: Communication

857 Sign Language & Braille

Author: Instructional Fair TS Denison

Description: Cards illustrating the hand sign and the braille dot pattern for each letter.

Media Type: Card Set Publication Date: 1997

Subject Matter: Communication

862 Two Words Together

Author: Eichten

Description: A picture book of line drawings for two word phrases for parent's to work with child.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 2000

Subject Matter: Communication

863 **Help Me Talk**

Author: Eichten

Description: A parent's guide to speech and language stimulation techniques for one to three year olds.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 2000

Subject Matter: Communication

868 Where The Wild Things Are/More Bunny Trouble

Author: Schick, Moeller

Description: Two children's stories signed in ASL. **Media Type:** Video **Publication Date:** 1996

Subject Matter: Communication

868 Where The Wild Things Are/More Bunny Trouble

Author: Schick, Moeller

Description: Two children's stories signed in ASL. **Media Type:** Video **Publication Date:** 1996

Subject Matter: Communication

869 How The Grinch.../The Wolf's Chicken Stew

Author: Schick, Moeller

Description: Two children's stories signed in ASL. **Media Type:** Video **Publication Date:** 1996

Subject Matter: Communication

870 The Mitten/ King Bidgood in the Bathtub

Author: Schick, Moeller

Description: Two children's stories signed in ASL. **Media Type:** Video **Publication Date:** 1996

871 The Rainbow Fish/ Small Green Snake

Author: Schick, Moeller

Description: Two children's stories signed in ASL. **Media Type:** Video **Publication Date:** 1996

Subject Matter: Communication

872 **If I Ran The Zoo Author:** Schick, Moeller

Description: A children's story signed in ASL. **Media Type:** Video **Publication Date:** 1996

Subject Matter: Communication

873 The Very Busy Spider/Owl Babies/Monsters...

Author: Schick, Moeller

Description: Three children's stories signed in ASL.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1996

Subject Matter: Communication

874 Elizabeth and Larry

Author: Schick, Moeller

Description: A children's story signed in ASL. **Media Type:** Video **Publication Date:** 1996

Subject Matter: Communication

875 If You Give A Mouse A Cookie

Author: Schick, Moeller

Description: A children's story signed in ASL. **Media Type:** Video **Publication Date:** 1996

Subject Matter: Communication

875 If You Give A Mouse A Cookie

Author: Schick, Moeller

Description: A children's story signed in ASL. **Media Type:** Video **Publication Date:** 1996

Subject Matter: Communication

876 The Mixed Up Chameleon

Author: Schick, Moeller

Description: A children's story signed in ASL. **Media Type:** Video **Publication Date:** 1996

Subject Matter: Communication

877 Families with Hard of Hearing Children

Author: Illinois Audiology Association

Description: Parent's and professionals talk about having a hard-of-hearing child.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1996

878 Families with Deaf Children

Author: Center for Hearing Loss in Children

Description: Parent's talk with parent's about having a deaf child.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1997

Subject Matter: Communication

902 **Dreams Spoken Here Author:** Oral Deaf Education

Description: A documentary about deaf children learning to listen and speak. (English)

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 2001

Subject Matter: Communication

903 Make A Joyful Noise

Author: Oral Deaf Education

Description: An information kit for parents of children who are deaf and hard of hearing.

Media Type: Video/Booklet Publication Date: 2000

Subject Matter: Communication

904 Dreams Spoken Here

Author: Oral Deaf Education

Description: A documentary about deaf children learning to listen and speak. (Spanish)

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 2001

Subject Matter: Communication

904 Dreams Spoken Here

Author: Oral Deaf Education

Description: A documentary about deaf children learning to listen and speak. (Spanish)

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 2001

Subject Matter: Communication

915 Sign with Your Baby

Author: Garcia

Description: Book, video, and guide shows how to communicate with infants before they speak.

Media Type: Kit Publication Date: 1999

Subject Matter: Communication

938 The New Language of Toys

Author: Schwartz, Miller

Description: Guide for parent's and teachers to teach communication skills to special needs children.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1996

Subject Matter: Communication

946 The Hanen Video Handbook

Author: The Hanen Program

Description: A guide to the Hanen Video Series. **Media Type:** Binder **Publication Date:** 1989

DEVELOPMENT

630 Central Processing Dysfunctions in Children

Author: Chalfant, Scheffelin

Description: Report on research performed by contract with the US Department of HEW.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1969

Subject Matter: Development

633 Normal Infant Reflexes and Development

Author: Friefeld, Snider

Description: General review of normal infant reflexes for parents and professionals involved with young

babies.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Development

634 Infant Motor Development: A Look At The Phases

Author: Goudy, Winger

Description: Presentation identifies components of movement and specific skills acquired during

infancy.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1988

Subject Matter: Development

757 Partners in prevention: Fetal Development

Author: Partners in Prevention

Description: Building the brain during fetal development. **Media Type:** Audio Tape (2) **Publication Date:** 1998

Subject Matter: Development

765 The Healing Environment/Cycle

Author: Morales, Thies

Description: Guided tour of NICU facilities and what a new parent may encounter.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1997

Subject Matter: Development

907 Positioning for Infants and Young Children with Motor Delays

Author: University of Colorado

Description: A manual for caregivers of children with motor problems.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1988

Subject Matter: Development

914 Seeing Infants with New Eyes Author: Resources For Educators

Description: How respectful adult/child interaction supports motivation, self-confidence, trust.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1984

Subject Matter: Development

914 Seeing Infants with New Eyes

Author: Resources For Educators

Description: How respectful adult/child interaction supports motivation, self-confidence, trust.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1984

Subject Matter: Development

919 Infancy: Landmarks in Development

Author: Magna Systems

Description: Major landmarks in locomotion and fine motor skills during the first year of life.

Media Type: Video Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Development

920 Infancy: Beginnings in Cognition and Language

Author: Magna Systems

Description: Foundations of language from sensory, perceptive, capabilities to interaction with parents.

Media Type: Video Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Development

922 Learning Through Play: Infants Birth to 5 Months

Author: Munroe-Meyer Inst.

Description: Strategies to enhance development through interaction with child in variety of settings.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: Development

923 Learning Through Play: 5 to 8 Months

Author: Munroe-Meyer Inst.

Description: Strategies to enhance development through interaction with child in variety of settings.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: Development

924 Learning Through Play: 8 to 12 Months

Author: Munroe-Meyer Inst.

Description: Strategies to enhance development through interaction with child in variety of settings.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: Development

925 Learning Through Play: 12 to 18 Months

Author: Munroe-Meyer Inst.

Description: Strategies to enhance development through interaction with child in variety of settings.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1994

Subject Matter: Development

DEVELOPMENTAL ISSUES

1005 From Neurons to Neighborhoods

Author: National Research Council, Institute of Medicine **Description:** The science of early childhood development.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2000 Subject Matter: Developmental Issues

1005 From Neurons to Neighborhoods

Author: National Research Council, Institute of Medicine **Description:** The science of early childhood development.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2000 Subject Matter: Developmental Issues

1006 The Child With Special Needs Author: Greenspan, Wieder, Simons

Description: It is a book on encouraging intellectual and emotional growth.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1998 Subject Matter: Developmental Issues

1099 El Nino con Necesidades Especiales

Author: Stanley I. Greenspan, M.D.& Serena Wieder, Ph.D.

Description: Enfoque integral para abordar desafios del desarrollo, incluyendo autismo, PDD, problemas

del habla de lenguaje, other disorders

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2006

Subject Matter: Developmental Issues

DIABETES

421 Meeting The Challenge

Author: Bergman

Description: Photo journal about the life of a ten-year-old boy living with Diabetes.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: Diabetes

DISABILITY AWARENESS

423 On Our Own Terms

Author: Bergman

Description: Photo journal of a young child living with disabilities.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1989 Subject Matter: Disability Awareness

442 About Handicaps

Author: Stein

Description: An open family book for parents and children together.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1974
Subject Matter: Disability Awareness

495 **Taking Charge**

Author: Kriegsman, Zaslow, D'Zumra

Description: Physically disabled teens talk about life and challenges.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1992 Subject Matter: Disability Awareness

745 About Handicaps

Author: Stein

Description: An open family book for parent and children together.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1974 Subject Matter: Disability Awareness

745 About Handicaps

Author: Stein

Description: An open family book for parent and children together.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1974 Subject Matter: Disability Awareness

818 Small Differences

Author: Braddock Films Inc.

Description: Children explore realities and perceptions about people with disabilities.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1995

Subject Matter: Disability Awareness

846 **Hear This! Author:** Buckley

Description: An inspirational story of triumph over adversity in Buckley's experience with disabilities.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1999
Subject Matter: Disability Awareness

848 The Kids On the Block Early Learning Series

Author: The Kids On the Block Inc.

Description: An educational puppet troupe teaches children about differences.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1997 Subject Matter: Disability Awareness

849 Expressions of the Human Spirit

Author: Levin

Description: A universal message that we are all much more alike than different.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1998 Subject Matter: Disability Awareness

900 Disability Is Natural

Author: Brave Heart Press

Description: Revolutionary common sense for raising successful children with disabilities.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2001 Subject Matter: Disability Awareness

901 Disability Is Natural

Author: Brave Heart Press

Description: Revolutionary common sense for raising successful children with disabilities.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1991 Subject Matter: Disability Awareness 1008 Kids Just Want To Have Fun!

Author: Norris

Description: This upbeat thought provoking video breaks down sterotypes about children with physical

differences.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2002 Subject Matter: Disability Awareness

1008 Kids Just Want To Have Fun!

Author: Norris

Description: This upbeat thought provoking video breaks down sterotypes about children with physical

differences.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2002 Subject Matter: Disability Awareness

1009 What's The Difference? Author: Mercury Productions

Description: Pre-teens and adolescents talk about their hopes and dreams, and what it is like to have a

physical difference.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1998 Subject Matter: Disability Awareness

DOWN SYNDROME

428 A Parent's Guide To Down Syndrome

Author: Pueschel

Description: Guidance to further physical, social, mental, and emotional development of a child with

Down Syndrome.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1990

Subject Matter: Down Syndrome

437 Babies With Down Syndrome

Author: Stray, Gunderson

Description: New guide written by doctors, nurses, educators, lawyers, and parents.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1986

Subject Matter: Down Syndrome

489 Communication Skills in Children with Down Syndrome

Author: Kumin

Description: Information on speech and language development and how to maximize child's potential.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1994

Subject Matter: Down Syndrome

661 Yours To Keep/Educating Peter

Author: Williams, Williams

Description: Portrait of achievements of a young man with Down Syndrome.

Media Type: Video (2 same) Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: Down Syndrome

691 Teaching the Infant with Down Syndrome

Author: Hanson

Description: Latest information on teaching activities for infants, resources, facts and tips for parents.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1987

Subject Matter: Down Syndrome

864 Teaching Reading to Children with Down Syndrome

Author: Oelwein

Description: An alternative reading program for children who have developmental delays.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1995

Subject Matter: Down Syndrome

864 Teaching Reading to Children with Down Syndrome

Author: Oelwein

Description: An alternative reading program for children who have developmental delays.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1995

Subject Matter: Down Syndrome

881 Like Any Child: Raising A Child with Down Syndrome

Author: Sheridan, Ohio MRDD

Description: A positive look at enriching experiences in raising a child with Down Syndrome.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1997

Subject Matter: Down Syndrome

947 This Baby Needs You More

Author: NDSS

Description: Raising an infant diagnosed with Down Syndrome.

Media Type: Booklet **Publication Date:**

Subject Matter: Down Syndrome

1010 The Down Syndrome Nutrition Handbook

Author: Medlen, Shirver

Description: This book thoroughly describes the connection between Down Syndrome and nutrition.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2002

Subject Matter: Down Syndrome

1064 **Gifts**

Author: Edited by Kathryn Lynard Soper

Description: Mothers reflect on how children with Down Syndrome Enrich Their Lives

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2007

Subject Matter: Down Syndrome

1065 Mental Wellness in Adults with Down Syndrome

Author: Dennis McGuire, Ph.D. & Brian Chicoine, M.D.

Description: A guide to emotional and behavioral strengths and challenges.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2006

Subject Matter: Down Syndrome

EARLY INTERVENTION

1025 The Early Intervention Dictionary

Author: Coleman, Med

Description: This book defines hundreds of medical, therapeutic, and educational terms commonly used

in the early intervention field.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1999

Subject Matter: Early Intervention

EPILEPSY/SEIZURES

422 Moments That Disappear

Author: Bergman

Description: Photo journal of a twelve-year-old boy living with Epilepsy.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: Epilepsy/Seizures

445 Children with Epilepsy

Author: Reisner, ED

Description: Comprehensive, compassionate parent's guide written by doctors, therapists, educators,

lawyers, and parents.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1988

Subject Matter: Epilepsy/Seizures

682 Does Your Child Have Epilepsy?

Author: Jan, Ziegler, Erba

Description: Information to help parents understand epilepsy and effectively help affected children.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Epilepsy/Seizures

1109 Partial Seizure Disorders

Author: Mitzi Waltz

Description: Help for Patients & Families: Understanding Diagnosis; Medications; Diet, Supplement,

Therapies; Insurance; School & Work

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2001

Subject Matter: Epilepsy/Seizures

FACIAL DIFFERENCE

427 A Parent's Guide To Cleft Lip and Palate

Author: Moller, Star, Johnson

Description: Better understanding of the nature, cause, and treatment of cleft lip and palate.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1990

Subject Matter: Facial Difference

427 A Parent's Guide To Cleft Lip and Palate

Author: Moller, Star, Johnson

Description: Better understanding of the nature, cause, and treatment of cleft lip and palate.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1990

Subject Matter: Facial Difference

694 Children with Facial Difference

Author: Charkins

Description: Parents guide includes medical support and information from medical, social, and

educational perspective.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1996

Subject Matter: Facial Difference

1036 VCFS-Footprints of Hope Author: Raymond Geoffrey Tanner

Description: Basic information on Velo-Cardio-Facial Syndrome and a collection of stories from

individuals with VCFS to offer hope to others **Media Type:** Book **Publication Date:** 2003

Subject Matter: Facial Difference

FAMILY FOCUSED TRAINING

913 **Project Craft**

Author: Chen, Brekken, Chan, Guarneri

Description: Culturally responsive and family focused training.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1997

Subject Matter: Family Focused Training

FEEDING/SWALLOWING

692 Effective Intervention for Self-Feeding Success

Author: Nelson, Clinician's View

Description: Effective, easy to follow program to help special needs children to independent self-

feeding.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1993

Subject Matter: Feeding/Swallowing

702 Feeding and Nutrition for the Child with Special Needs

Author: Klein, Delaney

Description: Reproducible handouts designed to supplement medical/clinical treatment.

Media Type: Binder Publication Date: Subject Matter: Feeding/Swallowing

784 Partners in Prevention: Feeding and Swallowing

Author: Partners in Prevention **Description:** Disorders in infancy.

Media Type: Audio Tape Publication Date: Subject Matter: Feeding/Swallowing

797 Feeding and Swallowing Disorders in Infancy

Author: Rogers, DDS

Description: Technical presentation on feeding and swallowing issues.

Media Type: Video/Workbook Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Feeding/Swallowing

797 Feeding and Swallowing Disorders in Infancy

Author: Rogers, DDS

Description: Technical presentation on feeding and swallowing issues.

Media Type: Video/Workbook Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Feeding/Swallowing

917 **Kids and Food Author:** Learning Seed

Description: Explore both the nutritional and psychological problems involved in feeding skills.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1997

Subject Matter: Feeding/Swallowing

926 Feeding & Swallowing (Volume 1)

Author: Munroe-Meyer Inst.

Description: The impact of proper handling and feeding.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1991 Subject Matter: Feeding/Swallowing

927 Feeding & Swallowing (Volume 2)

Author: Munroe-Meyer Inst.

Description: Identifying and managing oral hypersensitivity.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1991
Subject Matter: Feeding/Swallowing

928 Feeding & Swallowing (Volume 3)

Author: Munroe-Meyer Inst.

Description: Using behavioral approaches to feeding your child.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Feeding/Swallowing

929 Feeding & Swallowing (Volume 4)

Author: Munroe-Meyer Inst.

Description: Direct therapy strategies for feeding and swallowing problems.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Feeding/Swallowing

930 Feeding & Swallowing (Volume 5)

Author: Munroe-Meyer Inst.

Description: Indirect management strategies for feeding and swallowing problems.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Feeding/Swallowing

931 Feeding & Swallowing (Volume 6)

Author: Munroe-Meyer Inst.

Description: The development of early skills. **Media Type:** Video **Publication Date:** 1991 **Subject Matter:** Feeding/Swallowing

932 Feeding & Swallowing (Volume 7)

Author: Munroe-Meyer Inst.

Description: The identification of medically related issues.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1991 Subject Matter: Feeding/Swallowing

932 Feeding & Swallowing (Volume 7)

Author: Munroe-Meyer Inst.

Description: The identification of medically related issues.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1991 Subject Matter: Feeding/Swallowing

933 Every Bite Counts

Author: California Department of Education

Description: Helping child care givers support young children with special needs at mealtime.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1998 Subject Matter: Feeding/Swallowing

1034 Every Little Bite Counts: Supporting Young Children w/Special Needs at Mealtime

Author: California Department of Education

Description: Includes background information, nutrition for children with disabilities (including specific

conditions, plus tip sheets which can be duplicated

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1998 Subject Matter: Feeding/Swallowing

FOSTER CARE/ADOPTION

1058 Breaking Peaces: Babies Have Their Say About Domestic Violence

Author: Michael Trout, Director, The Infant-Parent Institute

Description: This is a story. About what it's like in my world when my mother gets frightened...and I

don't know what's going to happen....

Media Type: DVD Publication Date: 2002

Subject Matter: Foster Care/Adoption

GENERAL INFORMATION

401 Parent Articles for Early Intervention

Author: Klein, ED

Description: Articles for parents with children 0-3 diagnosed with disability/delay.

Media Type: Binder Publication Date: 1990

Subject Matter: General Information

718 Early Intervention Training Activities

Author: Catlett

Description: Compendium of training activities for early interventionists.

Media Type: Binder Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: General Information

760 Partners in Prevention: Obtaining Services

Author: Partner in Prevention

Description: What and how of obtaining services through medi-cal, EPSDT, and Children's Medical

Service Program.

Media Type: Audio Tape (2) Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: General Information

779 Partners in Prevention: California Early Start/Early Head Start

Author: Partners in Prevention

Description: Discussing Early Head Start/Early Start. **Media Type:** Audio Tape **Publication Date:** 1998

Subject Matter: General Information

808 Recognizing Children with Special Needs

Author: Meridian Education Corporation

Description: To help child care givers recognize children with minor physical and/or psychological

disabilities.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: Subject Matter: General Information

808 Recognizing Children with Special Needs

Author: Meridian Education Corporation

Description: To help child care givers recognize children with minor physical and/or psychological

disabilities.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: Subject Matter: General Information

816 It's All About Options

Author: Kaufman, Habor Regional Center

Description: A guide to living arrangements for children and adults with developmental disabilities.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1999

Subject Matter: General Information

905 Regional Centers (2 Spanish)

Author: Department of Developmental Services

Description: Show real life stories of people who use regional centers.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 2001

Subject Matter: General Information

906 Regional Centers (1 English)

Author: Department of Developmental Services

Description: Show real life stories of people who use regional centers.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 2001 Subject Matter: General Information

1007 Circles of Friends

Author: Based on Mauve Binchy's Novel

Description: For everyone who ever thought the person that they loved was out of reach.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1995 Subject Matter: General Information

1007 Circles of Friends

Author: Based on Mauve Binchy's Novel

Description: For everyone who ever thought the person that they loved was out of reach.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1995
Subject Matter: General Information

1037 Families without Cavities

Author: Produced is association w/Children's Oral Health Program of Monterey Co. **Description:** Educational Message Services: Health Starts Here - Easy Steps to Oral Health

Media Type: Video Publication Date: Subject Matter: General Information

HEALTH CARE

689 Your Child And Health Care

Author: Rosenfeld

Description: Resource guide to services and benefits for special needs children.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1994

Subject Matter: Health Care

811 Health Care Connections

Author: Bay Area Family Health Links

Description: Guide for families of children with special health care needs.

Media Type: Manual Publication Date: 1999

Subject Matter: Health Care

847 **Sittercise Author:** Gober

Description: Seated activities for all ages.

Media Type: Audio/Guide Publication Date: 1997

Subject Matter: Health Care

HYDROCEPHALUS

785 Focus On The Future

Author: Cogen, Hudgins, McComb, Rekate, Miller

Description: A series of tapes focused on learning and dealing with problems associated to

hydrocephalus.

Media Type: Audio Tape (5) Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Hydrocephalus

785 Focus On The Future

Author: Cogen, Hudgins, McComb, Rekate, Miller

Description: A series of tapes focused on learning and dealing with problems associated to

hydrocephalus.

Media Type: Audio Tape (5) Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Hydrocephalus

HYPERLEXIA

727 Language Intervention for Hyperlexic Children

Author: Kupperman, Bligh, Barouski

Description: Characteristics of hyperlexia present in three children and therapies to help them.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Hyperlexia

729 The Syndrome of Hyperlexia

Author: Healy, Getz, Kupperman

Description: Four-tape series including development, intervention, techniques, and outlook.

Media Type: Audio Tape (4) Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Hyperlexia

IFSP/IEPS

407 CATCH Guide to Planning Services with Families

Author: Gillette

Description: Coordinate transitions from the hospital to the community and home.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: IFSP/IEPs

841 Individualized Family Service Plan Process

Author: Department of Developmental Services

Description: Handbook for California Early Start service coordinators and others regarding IFSP process.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 2000

Subject Matter: IFSP/IEPs

882 A Family's Guide to IFSP

Author: Cripe

Description: Information includes components of IFSP, role of professionals, goals, outcomes, laws.

Media Type: Video (2 same) Publication Date: 1995

Subject Matter: IFSP/IEPs

896 Handbook on Developing Individualized Family Service Plans

Author: California Department of Education

Description: This handbook was designed to help educators build a comprehensive system in special

education.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2001

Subject Matter: IFSP/IEPs

896 Handbook on Developing Individualized Family Service Plans

Author: California Department of Education

Description: This handbook was designed to help educators build a comprehensive system in special

education.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2001

Subject Matter: IFSP/IEPs

1052 IEP and Inclusion Tips

Author: Ann I. Eason, Attorney-at-law and Kathleen Whitbread, Ph.D.

Description: Written by professionals women who are also moms who've made inclusion work for their

own and other children w/disabilities.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2006

Subject Matter: IFSP/IEPs

1053 Writing Measurable IEP Goals and Objectives

Author: Barbara D. Bateman and Cynthia M. Herr

Description: Prepare IEPs in a way that is simple, clear, useful, economical, worthwhile, common

'sensical', legally correct, revolutionary....

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2006

Subject Matter: IFSP/IEPs

INCLUSION

759 Partners in Prevention: Belonging

Author: Partners in Prevention

Description: Belonging; not just being there. Inclusion in Early Intervention and Early Childhood Special

Education

Media Type: Audio Tape (2) Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Inclusion

819 Mainstreaming in Child Care Settings

Author: Project MAINSTREAM

Description: How to plan play spaces and play activities to enhance development.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Inclusion

820 Inclusive Child Care for Infants and Toddlers

Author: O'Brien

Description: Caring for infants and toddlers with and without disabilities in inclusive care setting.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1997

Subject Matter: Inclusion

820 Inclusive Child Care for Infants and Toddlers

Author: O'Brien

Description: Caring for infants and toddlers with and without disabilities in inclusive care setting.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1997

Subject Matter: Inclusion

844 Power of Dreams: Journey to Inclusive Lives
Author: Department of Developmental Services

Description: Examples of four people with disabilities who are fully included in their communities.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 2000

Subject Matter: Inclusion

845 With A Little Help From My Friends Author: Center for Integrated Education

Description: Disabled and non-disabled adults and students on how inclusion works at their school.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1988

Subject Matter: Inclusion

884 Families, Friends, Futures Author: Jacky & Lisa Comforty

Description: Inclusion experiences of two girls (12 and 13 years-old) begins in school setting.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Inclusion

1056 In Harmony: A Promising Approach to Inclusion

Author: Child Development Media, Inc.

Description: An examination of how four New York schools for young children include children with

special needs in regular preschool.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 2006

Subject Matter: Inclusion

LEARNING DISABILITIES

497 My Name Is Brain Brian

Author: Betancourt

Description: Story for middle level readers about a sixth grade boy with learning disabilities.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1993
Subject Matter: Learning Disabilities

600 Trouble With School Author: Dunn, Dunn

Description: A family story about learning disabilities.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1993 Subject Matter: Learning Disabilities

600 Trouble With School Author: Dunn, Dunn

Description: A family story about learning disabilities.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1993 Subject Matter: Learning Disabilities 640 No One To Play With

Author: Osman

Description: A look at the social side of learning disabilities, and some resources and solutions.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1982 Subject Matter: Learning Disabilities

738 Learning Disabilities and Social Skills

Author: Lavioe

Description: Addresses social problems learning disabled kids face and offers practical solutions for

parents.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1994

Subject Matter: Learning Disabilities

739 When The Chips Are Down

Author: Lavioe

Description: Addressing learning disabilities and discipline, and offers strategies for improving child's

behavior.

Media Type: Video/Guide. Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Learning Disabilities

740 **How Difficult Can This Be? Author:** Lavioe, F.A.T.City

Description: Workshop to help parents and professionals understand what it is to have a learning

disability.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: Learning Disabilities

948 Mainstreaming Preschoolers: Learning with Disabilities

Author: Hayden, Smith

Description: This book is meant to help parents as well as teachers understand mainstreaming and

learning disabilities.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1979
Subject Matter: Learning Disabilities

1057 All Children Learn Differently

Author: Orange County Learning Disabilities Association. Narrated by Steve Allen **Description:** An examination of Learning Disabilities-their cause and effect

Media Type: DVD Publication Date: 1988 Subject Matter: Learning Disabilities

LEUKEMIA

424 One Day At A Time

Author: Bergman

Description: Photo journal of two-year-old Hanna and three-year-old Frederick, who both have

Leukemia.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: Leukemia

LOW BIRTH WEIGHT

432 The Premature Baby Book

Author: Harrison

Description: Parents guide to coping and caring in the first years.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1983

Subject Matter: Low Birth Weight

674 Reducing Risk Factors Conception to Neonate

Author: Concept Media

Description: Discusses environmental factors that may contribute to low birth weight and birth defects.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: Low Birth Weight

674 Reducing Risk Factors Conception to Neonate

Author: Concept Media

Description: Discusses environmental factors that may contribute to low birth weight and birth defects.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: Low Birth Weight

752 Caring for Your NICU Baby

Author: Kansas Early Childhood Research Institute

Description: Techniques shown for the special care and nurturing needed by premature babies.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1994

Subject Matter: Low Birth Weight

764 Introduction to the NICU

Author: Kansas Early Childhood Research Institute

Description: Guided tour of faculties and what a new parent might encounter.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1994

Subject Matter: Low Birth Weight

766 The Impact of Having A Very Low Birth Weight Baby

Author: Parent Infant Resource Center

Description: Mothers of low birth weight babies share various experiences related to their special

needs.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Low Birth Weight

949 The Future of Children

Author: The David & Lucile Packard Foundation

Description: Issues associated with premature and low birth weight babies.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1995

Subject Matter: Low Birth Weight

MENTAL HEALTH ISSUES

733 An Unquiet Mind

Author: Jamison

Description: Memoir of manic depression from a personal and medical point of view.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1995 Subject Matter: Mental Health Issues

889 Treating Youth with DSM-IV Disorders

Author: Sterba

Description: A proven teaching approach that enhances treatment by mental health professionals.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1998 Subject Matter: Mental Health Issues

891 The Lost Boy Author: Pelzer

Description: A foster child's search for the love of a family.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1997 Subject Matter: Mental Health Issues

892 A Man Named Dave

Author: Pelzer

Description: The inspiring conclusion to A Child Called "It" and The Lost Boy.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1999
Subject Matter: Mental Health Issues

892 A Man Named Dave

Author: Pelzer

Description: The inspiring conclusion to A Child Called "It" and The Lost Boy.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1999 Subject Matter: Mental Health Issues

894 A Child Called "It"

Author: Pelzer

Description: One child's courage to survive. **Media Type:** Book **Publication Date:** 1995 **Subject Matter:** Mental Health Issues

921 Multiple Transitions: A Young Child's Point of View

Author: Trout, (Producer)

Description: How a young child might feel about his experience in multiple placements.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1997 Subject Matter: Mental Health Issues

MENTAL RETARDATION

426 We Laugh, We Love, We Cry

Author: Bergman

Description: Photo journal of Asa and Anna Karin, five and six-year-old sisters who are mentally

retarded.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1989 Subject Matter: Mental Retardation

482 Children with Mental Retardation

Author: Smith,ED

Description: Comprehensive guide for families written by parent's and professionals.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1993 Subject Matter: Mental Retardation

615 Differences in Common

Author: Trainer

Description: Straight talk on mental retardation, Down syndrome and life.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1991 Subject Matter: Mental Retardation

679 The Child Who Never Grew

Author: Buck

Description: Account of Pearl S. Buck's struggle to understand and help her daughter with mental

retardation.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1950 Subject Matter: Mental Retardation

679 The Child Who Never Grew

Author: Buck

Description: Account of Pearl S. Buck's struggle to understand and help her daughter with mental

retardation.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1950 Subject Matter: Mental Retardation

PREMATURITY

1074 Your premature baby: the first five years

Author: Nikki Bradford

Description: Guide to caring for children born early. Clear, compassionate, positive; draws on best

medical expertise & parental testimonies. **Media Type:** Book **Publication Date:** 2003

Subject Matter: Prematurity

1075 Preemies: The Essential Guide for Parents of Premature Babies

Author: Dana Wechsler Linden, Emma Trenti Paroli, and Mia Wechsler Doron, M.D.

Description: Comprehensive coverage of topic related to premature birth, from high-risk pregnancy to

hospitalization, homecoming & beyond. **Media Type:** Book **Publication Date:** 2000

Subject Matter: Prematurity

RESOURCE INFORMATION

612 The Early Intervention Dictionary

Author: Coleman

Description: Frequently seen terms made understandable to parents aid professionals.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1993 Subject Matter: Resource Information

787 NICHY News Digest #12 Respite Care: A Gift of Time

Author: NICHY

Description: A discussion on the diversity of respite services.

Media Type: Audio Tape Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: Resource Information

893 A House For All Children

Author: Olsen, Hutchings, Ehrenkrantz

Description: Planning a supportive home environment for children with disabilities.

Media Type: Book/Video Publication Date: 2000

Subject Matter: Resource Information

959 Early Start Forum Natural Environments Step-by-Step

Author: California Early Start

Description: The Individual with Disabilities Education Act defines a system of services and delivery

options.

Media Type: Binder Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

960 H.E.L.P. Workshop IEP Training

Author: PII Northern California

Description: How to educate and link for partnership.

Media Type: Binder Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

961 ICC On Early Intervention

Author: California Early Start

Description: To enhance and promote a coordinated family service system for infants and toddlers with

disabilities.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

961 ICC On Early Intervention

Author: California Early Start

Description: To enhance and promote a coordinated family service system for infants and toddlers with

disabilities.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

962 Well Into The Future, Healthy Generations, Healthy Learners

Author: Healthy Kids Healthy California Office

Description: These products can reinforce their central message: When pregnant women use

substances serious harm can result.

Media Type: Binder Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Resource Information

963 **PHP**

Author: The Family Resource Center

Description: Everything in a nutshell. Providing the ABC's for the FRC's.

Media Type: Binder Publication Date:
Subject Matter: Resource Information

966 Rainbow Conferences, Meetings, Trainings

Author: Rainbow

Description: Assorted information on a variety of subjects.

Media Type: Binder Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

969 Beyond Barriers

Author: Bananas Incorporated

Description: Building inclusive services into your child care resource and refferal organization.

Media Type: Binder Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

971 Conexiones Para Cuidado Medico

Author: Area Family Health Links

Description: A guide for families of children with special health care needs.

Media Type: Book Publication Date:
Subject Matter: Resource Information

972 Health Care Connections

Author: Bay Area Family Health Links

Description: A guide for families of children with special health care needs.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

972 Health Care Connections

Author: Bay Area Family Health Links

Description: A guide for families of children with special health care needs.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

973 Celebrating Families, Embracing Diversity

Author: California Early Start

Description: Fourth annual Family Resource Centers and Network conferences.

Media Type: Binder Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

974 Supporting Families

Author: Family Resource Centers and Networks Description: FRNC Third annual conference.

Media Type: Binder Publication Date:
Subject Matter: Resource Information

975 Family Resource Centers and Networks

Author: FRNC

Description: Second annual conference. **Media Type:** Binder **Publication Date: Subject Matter:** Resource Information

976 Early Start Special Topic Training

Author: California Early Start

Description: First annual conference. **Media Type:** Binder **Publication Date: Subject Matter:** Resource Information

979 Affordable Health Care For Families

Author: n/a

Description: This handbook provides information about health insurance available through the Healthy

Families Program.

Media Type: Binder Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

980 California Early Intervention Service Act Final Regulations

Author: California Department of Education Description: Video form of final regulations. Media Type: Video Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

981 Health Education

Author: California Department of Education Description: A catalog of available resources. Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

982 The California Early Intervention Library

Author: California Early Start Program

Description: Inventory of media and materials.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

983 The California Early Start Library Catalog

Author: California Early Start Program

Description: Video tapes, audio tapes, and multimedia kits available.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

986 Lanterman Developmental Disabilities Act and Regulations

Author: California Department of Education

Description: Rules and regulations regarding the Lanterman Act and related subjects.

Media Type: Book Publication Date:
Subject Matter: Resource Information

986 Lanterman Developmental Disabilities Act and Regulations

Author: California Department of Education

Description: Rules and regulations regarding the Lanterman Act and related subjects.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

991 Recommended Personal Competencies and Program Best Practice

Author: California Early Start

Description: Recommendations of the California Interagency Coordinating Council.

Media Type: Binder Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

992 **Special Education Author:** CASE & PAI

Description: Rights and responsibilities. **Media Type:** Binder **Publication Date: Subject Matter:** Resource Information

997 Health Education

Author: California Department of Education Description: A catalog of available resources. Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: Subject Matter: Resource Information

1066 Rights Under the Lanterman Act: Regional Center Services for People w/Developmental

Disabilities

Author: Protection & Advocacy Incorporated

Description: A manual to help the reader understand some of the rights of a person with developmental

disabilities in California.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2006 Subject Matter: Resource Information

SELF-ESTEEM

265 **Pre-School Power Author:** Concept Associates

Description: Nine fun to watch preschoolers demonstrate confidence building skills.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1990

Subject Matter: Self-Esteem

266 More Pre-School Power Author: Concept Associates

Description: Music videos for children 1-6 demonstrating confidence building skills.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Self-Esteem

468 Encouraging the Discouraged Child

Author: Taylor

Description: Recommendations which can help children gain self-confidence.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1990

Subject Matter: Self-Esteem

601 School Power

Author: Schumm, Yadencich

Description: Strategies to help school and other students experience success in school.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: Self-Esteem

614 Stick Up For Yourself Author: Kaufman, Raphael

Description: Every kid's guide to personal power and positive self-esteem.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1990

Subject Matter: Self-Esteem

619 Growing Up Proud

Author: Lindemann, Lindemann

Description: Parent's guide to psychological care for children with disabilities.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1988

Subject Matter: Self-Esteem

621 The Self-Esteem Teacher

Author: Brooks

Description: Sourcebook for teachers using the "Seeds of Self-Esteem" program in classrooms.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Self-Esteem

622 The Self-Esteem Teachers Journal

Author: Ward, Brooks

Description: Format for teachers to record information and experiences to encourage self-esteem in

students.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Self-Esteem

622 The Self-Esteem Teachers Journal

Author: Ward, Brooks

Description: Format for teachers to record information and experiences to encourage self-esteem in

students.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Self-Esteem

623 Self-Esteem Teacher Power

Author: Brooks

Description: Workshop for teachers regarding the power they have on students self-esteem.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Self-Esteem

624 Self-Esteem Teacher Strategies

Author: Brooks

Description: Workshop for teachers which demonstrates strategies for building students self-esteem.

Media Type: Video/Guide Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Self-Esteem

850 Howie Helps Himself

Author: Fassler

Description: A physically challenged boy learns to do something for himself.

Media Type: Child's Book Publication Date: 1975

Subject Matter: Self-Esteem

1104 You're Smarter Than You Think

Author: Thomas Armstrong, Ph.D.

Description: A Kid's Guide to Multiple Intelligences

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2003

Subject Matter: Self-Esteem

SENSORY ISSUES

817 The-Out-of-Sync-Child

Author: Kranowitz

Description: Recognizing and coping with sensory integration dysfunction.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Sensory Issues

831 Making Sense of Sensory Integration

Author: Bell Curve Records

Description: Discussion of parent concerns regarding SI by a panel of occupational therapist.

Media Type: Audio/Guide Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Sensory Issues

831 Making Sense of Sensory Integration

Author: Bell Curve Records

Description: Discussion of parent concerns regarding SI by a panel of occupational therapist.

Media Type: Audio/Guide Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Sensory Issues

883 Sensory Defensiveness

Author: PDP Press Inc.

Description: Program featuring Patricia Wilbarger and her treatment program, case studies.

Media Type: Video Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Sensory Issues

1000 Building Bridges Through Sensory Integration

Author: Yack, Aqullia, Sutton

Description: Therapy for children with Autism and other pervasive development disorders.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2002

Subject Matter: Sensory Issues

1012 How Does Your Engine Run?

Author: Williams, Shellenberger

Description: This manual provides a way to help students learn about themselves on a very basic level.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1996

Subject Matter: Sensory Issues

1071 Making it Easy

Author: Mary Haldy, M.S., OTR & Laurel Haack, M.S., OTR

Description: Reproducible Sensorimotor Activities for Home and School

Media Type: Binder Publication Date: 1995

Subject Matter: Sensory Issues

1072 Raising a Sensory Smart Kid

Author: Lindsey Biel, M.A., OTR/L and Nancy Peske

Description: The definitive handbook for helping your child with Sensory Integration issues

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2005

Subject Matter: Sensory Issues

1105 Sensational Kids

Author: Lucy Jane Miller, Ph.D., OTR

Description: Hope and help for children with Sensory Processing Disorder (SPD)

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2006

Subject Matter: Sensory Issues

SKILL DEVELOPMENT

402 Creatability

Author: Herman, Smith

Description: Creative arts for preschool children with special needs.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: Skill Development

403 Language Links

Author: Ameel, Paganucci, Rohovsky

Description: Whole-language activities based on children's literature.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: Skill Development

411 Pre-Feeding Skills Author: Morris, Klein

Description: Comprehensive resource for feeding development, including special needs.

Media Type: Video/Manual Publication Date: 1987

Subject Matter: Skill Development

418 Creative Play Activities for Children with Disabilities

Author: Morris, Schulz

Description: Resource book for parents and teachers to promote development of children with

disabilities through play.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: Skill Development

479 The Book of Psychotherapeutic Games

Author: Shapiro

Description: Review of the most popular games used in Psychotherapy.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1993

Subject Matter: Skill Development

484 Kids Can Cooperate

Author: Crary

Description: Practical guide to teaching problem solving.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1984

Subject Matter: Skill Development

484 Kids Can Cooperate

Author: Crary

Description: Practical guide to teaching problem solving.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1984

Subject Matter: Skill Development

491 Wings To Fly Author: Bailey

Description: Brings theater arts to students with special needs.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1993

Subject Matter: Skill Development

628 Floor Time: Tuning Into Each Child Author: Greenspan, Pre-K Today Magazine

Description: Complete program for early childhood staff development and parent education.

Media Type: Video/Materials Publication Date: 1990

Subject Matter: Skill Development

703 Active Learning for Ones Author: Cryer, Harms, Bourland

Description: Activities for one year olds for learning and development.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1987

Subject Matter: Skill Development

713 Teaching The Young Child With Motor Delays

Author: Hanson, Harris

Description: Information on development issues and practical guide to activities for parents and

professionals.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1986

Subject Matter: Skill Development

723 Life Skills Activities for Special Children

Author: Mannix

Description: Ready-to-use lessons to help children develop basic skills for independence and success in

everyday living.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: Skill Development

724 Toy Workshop

Author: Bartsch, German Design Council

Description: Toys to make for handicapped and non-handicapped children.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: Skill Development

724 Toy Workshop

Author: Bartsch, German Design Council

Description: Toys to make for handicapped and non-handicapped children.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: Skill Development

753 Family Guided Activity Based Intervention for Infants

Author: Cripe

Description: How to use daily routines and activities to build skills in infants and toddlers.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1995

Subject Matter: Skill Development

796 Active Learning for Children with Disabilities

Author: Bailey, Cryer, Harms, Osborne, Kniest

Description: Manual for use with Active Learning Series.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1996

Subject Matter: Skill Development

1024 Early Learning Activities

Author: The Chapel Hill Outreach-Training Program

Description: The activities are appropriate for all children based on assessed need.

Media Type: Skill Cards Publication Date: 1995

Subject Matter: Skill Development

1059 Would You Be My Friend

Author: Linda Conrad

Description: Songs for children which help them to deal with different social situations.

Media Type: CD Publication Date: 2007 Subject Matter: Skill Development

1060 Ready to Rock Kids, Volume 1 (ages 4-9)

Author: Dr. Mac & Friends

Description: Fun songs and activities for children to teach personal and social skills.

Media Type: CD/Activity Book Publication Date: 2007

Subject Matter: Skill Development

1061 Ready to Rock Kids, Volume 2 (ages 4-9)

Author: Dr. Mac & Friends

Description: Fun songs and activities for children to teach personal and social skills.

Media Type: CD/Activity Book Publication Date: 2007

Subject Matter: Skill Development

1106 Purposeful Play

Author: Renee M. McCall, Diane H. Craft

Description: Early childhood movement activities on a budget

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2004

Subject Matter: Skill Development

1107 Moving with a Purpose

Author: Renee M. McCall, Diane H. Craft

Description: Developing programs for preschoolers of all abilities

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2000

Subject Matter: Skill Development

1108 Conversation Starters

Author: Natural Learning Concepts, Inc.

Description: Simple steps that teach conversation: Every Day Conversation

Media Type: Flashcards Publication Date: 2007

Subject Matter: Skill Development

SLEEP ISSUES

756 Partners in Prevention: Sleep Better!

Author: Partners in Prevention

Description: Improving sleep for children with special needs.

Media Type: Audio Tape (2) Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Sleep Issues

909 **Good Sleeping Guide Author:** Preston, Dunton

Description: Little Terrors Series: Tips for parents to help your baby learn to sleep.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1999

Subject Matter: Sleep Issues

910 Sleep Better! Author: Durand

Description: A guide to improving sleep for children with special needs.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Sleep Issues

911 The Sleep Book For Tired Parents

Author: Huntley

Description: Help for solving your child's sleep problems.

Media Type: Binder Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Sleep Issues

SOCIAL/EMOTIONAL

1047 Social & Emotional Health In Early Childhood

Author: Deborah F. Perry, Roxane K. Kaufmann, Jane Knitzer - Editors

Description: For professionals, building bridges between services and systems can improve young

children's social & emotional outcomes... **Media Type:** Book **Publication Date:** 2007

Subject Matter: Social/Emotional

1067 Guidebook for Caregivers of Children & Adolescents with Serious Emotional Disorders

Author: National Alliance on Mental Illness New Hampshire

Description: A supplement to, NOT a substitute for, the knowledge, skill & judgement of qualified

phsychological & health care professionals. **Media Type:** Binder **Publication Date:** 2007

Subject Matter: Social/Emotional

1073 Children and Babies with Mood Swings

Author: Stanley I. Greenspan, M.D. and Ira Glovinsky, Ph.D.

Description: A new understanding of the development of mood swings and how children learn to

regulate their emotions and behaviors.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: post 2004

Subject Matter: Social/Emotional

SPECIAL ED. ISSUES

485 Negotiating The Special Education Maze

Author: Anderson, Chitwood, Hayden

Description: Guide for parents and teachers. **Media Type:** Book **Publication Date:** 1990

Subject Matter: Special Ed Issues

649 Rural, Exceptional, At Risk

Author: Helge/CEC

Description: Part of a publication series that addresses risk factors within special education.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Special Ed Issues

650 Alcohol & Other Drug: Use, Abuse, & Disabilities

Author: Leone/CEC

Description: Part of a publication series that addresses risk factors within special education.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Special Ed Issues

650 Alcohol & Other Drug: Use, Abuse, & Disabilities

Author: Leone/CEC

Description: Part of a publication series that addresses risk factors within special education.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Special Ed Issues

651 Depression & Suicide: Special Education Students at Risk

Author: Guetzloe/CEC

Description: Part of a publication series that addresses risk factors within special education.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Special Ed Issues

653 Hidden Youths: Dropouts from Special Education

Author: MacMillan/CEC

Description: Part of a publication series that addresses risk factors within special education.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Special Ed Issues

654 Homeless And In Need Of Special Education

Author: Helfin, Rudy/CEC

Description: Part of a publication series that addresses risk factors within special education.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Special Ed Issues

684 Raising A Child That Has A Physical Disability

Author: Albrecht

Description: A complete parent's guide to raising a child with disabilities.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1995

Subject Matter: Special Ed Issues

722 The Special Education Sourcebook

Author: Rosenberg, Edmund-Rosenberg

Description: Teachers guide to programs, materials, and information sources.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1994

Subject Matter: Special Ed Issues

1027 Minute Moves for the Classroom An Introduction to S'Cool Moves for Learning

Author: Heiberger, White

Description: Helps struggling learners concentrate with activities to help them focus.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2002

Subject Matter: Special Ed Issues

1030 S'Cool Moves For Learning

Author: Heiberger, White

Description: A program designed to enhance learning through Body-Mind Integration.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2002

Subject Matter: Special Ed Issues

1030 S'Cool Moves For Learning

Author: Heiberger, White

Description: A program designed to enhance learning through Body-Mind Integration.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2002

Subject Matter: Special Ed Issues

1031 Teaching Children with Learning Disabilities in the Regular Classroom

Author: Winebrenner, Espeland

Description: Strategies and techniques every teacher can use to challenge and motivate struggling

students.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1996

Subject Matter: Special Ed Issues

1054 Special Education Law

Author: Peter W. D. Wright, Esq. and Pamela Darr Wright, MA, MSW

Description: Includes text of key laws & regs: IDEA of 2004, Section 504, NCLB, FERPA, Supreme Court

decisions, & other

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2007

Subject Matter: Special Ed Issues

1055 From Emotion to Advocacy

Author: Peter W. D. Wright, Esq. and Pamela Darr Wright, MA, MSW

Description: The Special Education Survival Guide teaches how to plan, prepare, organize and get quality

special education services.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2007

Subject Matter: Special Ed Issues

SPEECH/LANGUAGE

701 Excell: Experiences/Context for Early Language Learning

Author: Raack

Description: Information and activities to help special needs children learn pre- and early language skills.

Media Type: Book/Audio Tape Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: Speech/Language

1069 Language Is the Key - Spanish Author: Washington learning Systems

Description: A video -based early language program for teachers and Spanish-speaking parents.

Media Type: Video set Publication Date:

Subject Matter: Speech/Language

1070 **Read to Me Author:** Susan Straub

Description: A video based early literacy for teen parents and other moms to read with their babies.

Media Type: Video & Guidebook Publication Date: 2001

Subject Matter: Speech/Language

1076 Steps 4Kids to Writer Their ABCs

Author: Steps4Kids

Description: Designed by parents and an occupational therapist with over a decade of experience in

both public/private schools, therapeutic set Media Type: DVD Publication Date: 2007 Subject Matter: Speech/Language

1076 Steps 4Kids to Writer Their ABCs

Author: Steps4Kids

Description: Designed by parents and an occupational therapist with over a decade of experience in

both public/private schools, therapeutic set Media Type: DVD Publication Date: 2007 Subject Matter: Speech/Language

SPINA BIFIDA

429 A Parent's Guide To Spina Bifida

Author: Bloom, Seljeskog

Description: Increases parent understanding of Spina Bifida and provides basic vocabulary for better

communication with parent.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1988

Subject Matter: Spina Bifida

683 An Introduction To Spina Bifida

Author: McLone

Description: Written to aid parents, family, and non-medical people caring for a child with Spina Bifida.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1986

Subject Matter: Spina Bifida

936 Children with Spina Bifida

Author: Lutkenhoff

Description: This parent's guide covers a wide range of topics regarding children with Spina Bifida.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1999

Subject Matter: Spina Bifida

SUBSTANCE EXPOSED

618 Drug Dependency in Pregnancy: Managed Withdrawals

Author: Jessup, ED

Description: Information about medical management of withdrawal from psychoactive drugs for

pregnant addicted women.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: Substance Exposed

636 **Drug Baby Author:** Ochoa, RN

Description: Parent training for the home care of the medically fragile/drug exposed infant.

Media Type: Binder/Video Publication Date: 1992

Subject Matter: Substance Exposed

732 Prenatal Substance Abuse: What's Best for the Child?

Author: Poulsen, California State CDPAC

Description: Report by the Child Development Programs Advisory Committee on the problem of

substance exposed kids.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Substance Exposed

732 Prenatal Substance Abuse: What's Best for the Child?

Author: Poulsen, California State CDPAC

Description: Report by the Child Development Programs Advisory Committee on the problem of

substance exposed kids.

Media Type: Booklet Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Substance Exposed

755 Handle With Care

Author: Villarreal, McKinney, Quakenbush

Description: Information for helping children prenatally exposed to drugs and alcohol.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1992 Subject Matter: Substance Exposed

758 Partners in Prevention: Solutions to Assessment and Intervention

Author: Partners in Prevention

Description: A comprehensive approach to infants and children prenatally exposed.

Media Type: Audio Tape (2) Publication Date: 1998

Subject Matter: Substance Exposed

767 FAS Adolescent and the Future/Caring for Drug Affected Children

Author: LENA Productions

Description: About children affected by FAS/FAE, babies prenatally exposed to cocaine and the effect to

care for them.

Media Type: Video Publication Date: 1991

Subject Matter: Substance Exposed

788 Fetal Alcohol Syndrome

Author: Streissguth

Description: Guide for families and communities to bring greater understanding of FAS/FAE and working

with those affected.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1997 Subject Matter: Substance Exposed

789 Reaching Out to Children with FAS/FAE

Author: Davis

Description: Handbook for teachers, counselors, parent's who work with children affected by FAS/FAE.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1994
Subject Matter: Substance Exposed

790 The Broken Cord

Author: Dorris

Description: Story of an adoptive father and his struggle with the effects of FAS.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1989

Subject Matter: Substance Exposed

793 Fantastic Antone Succeeds!

Author: Kleinfeld, Wescott, ED

Description: Experiences in educating children with Fetal Alcohol Syndrome.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1993

Subject Matter: Substance Exposed

835 Recognizing and Managing Children with FAS/FAE

Author: McCreight

Description: Guidebook includes medical, historical, social review of FAS/FAE, some what-to-do's.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1997

Subject Matter: Substance Exposed

837 FAS: A Cry for Help

Author: Orton

Description: Biographical account of Fetal Alcohol Syndrome/Fetal Alcohol Effect.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2000

Subject Matter: Substance Exposed

838 "Cheers! Here's to the Baby"

Author: LaFever

Description: A birth mother's discovery of Fetal Alcohol Syndrome.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 2000

Subject Matter: Substance Exposed

840 Understanding Secondary Disabilities in the Child with FAS

Author: University of Washington

Description: Understanding the occurrence of secondary disabilities in clients with FAS/FAE.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: 1996 Subject Matter: Substance Exposed

842 A Practical Native American Guide/Caregivers

Author: LaDue, PhD

Description: Handbook for caregivers of children, adolescents, adults with FAS and related conditions.

Media Type: Book Publication Date: Subject Matter: Substance Exposed

858 FAS: A Call For Action In B.C. Author: The Children's Commission

Description: Special report includes action plan for prevention and support of those with FAS/FAE.

Media Type: Booklet (3) Publication Date: 2001





Resources
 Advocacy & Assistance
 Information & Education
 Network
 Benefiting & Supporting
 Our Children's
 World of Special Needs

Where to find us

Main Office: 336 Alexander Avenue

Susanville, CA 96130

Hours: 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. M—F Phone: Lassen County: (530) 251-2417

Modoc County: (530) 233-3111 Plumas County: (530) 283-1136 Sierra County: (530) 993-1110 Toll- Free: 1-800-537-TALK (8255) E-mail: RAINBOW@Lassencfr.com

Some facts about R.A.I.N.B.O.W.:

- A component of California's EARLY START program serving families with children, ages birth to three years old, who have special needs, challenges, or are at risk.
- Membership in a network of special needs resource centers throughout California
- Serves a four county area which includes Lassen, Counties

 Modoc, Plumas, and Sierra
- Lending Library of books, videos, DVDs, audiotapes, and periodicals
- Internet access and research assistance
- Referrals to appropriate local resources and programs to meet a child's and family's specific needs
- Support for parents and caregivers through activities, education, and parent to parent contact
- Although funded for birth through three years old, information, referral and support is available to families and caregivers of older children and adults through R.A.I.N.B.O.W.